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DEC 1 8 2018
Shawn Boatright

Deputy County Administrator
Camden County Board of Commissioners

P.O. Box 99
Woodbine, GA 31569

Re: Letter of Permission (LOP) for the Maintenance of an Existing Culvert On Dover Bluff Road,
Camden County, Georgia (GPS: 31.027690°N, 81.534223°W)

Dear Mr. Boatright:

This Letter of Permission (LOP) is in response to your request, received September 26, 2018 on behalf of
the Camden County Board of Commissioners, for the maintenance of an existing concrete culvert/pipe
adjacent to coastal marshlands on Dover Bluff Road, Camden County, Georgia. The existing concrete pipe
runs beneath Dover Bluff Road and was damaged during Hurricane Irma and is causing erosion beneath
and adjacent to Dover Bluff Road. The project includes the placement of a liner pipe (40” HDPE Pipe)
within the existing 48” concrete pipe. Once the liner pipe is placed within the existing, the void between
the new liner pipe and the existing pipe will be filled with concrete to stabilize the structure and prevent
further erosion under and adjacent to Dover Bluff Road. There will be no increase to the size of the existing
infrastructure, and the work will be confined to the existing footprint of the structure. The project will begin
no sooner than 15 days from the date of this letter and must be complete within six (6) months.

The Department authorizes the maintenance of the existing culvert/pipe as depicted in the attached
description and has no objection to the action, provided Best Management Practices (BMP’s) are used. All
debris must be disposed of at an appropriate upland location. No unauthorized equipment, materials or
debris may be placed, disposed of, or stored in jurisdictional areas. Any incidental impacts associated
with this project must be rectified by fully restoring areas to their pre-construction topographic and
vegetative states. This LOP is valid for the above referenced projects. Any change in the use, location,
dimensions, or configuration of the approved project, without prior notification and approval from this
office could result in revocation of this permission and in the required removal of the related structures.
This LOP does not relieve you from obtaining any other federal, state, or local permits. If you have any
further questions or concerns in regards to this or any other projects, please feel free to contact Jordan
Dodson at (912) 262-3109.

Sincerely,

T

Jill Andrews
Chief, Coastal Management Section

Enclosures: Project Description
File: LOP20180163



Dodson, Jordan

From: Shawn Boatright <sboatright@co.camden.ga.us>
Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 1:43 PM

To: Dodson, Jordan

Cc: Robert A. Strickland

Subject: Dover Bluff Pipe Issue-Proposal

| CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
| sender and know the content is safe.

Jordan,

Located at the coordinates of 31.027690, -81.534223 on Dover Bluff Road, East of 1-95, Camden County would like to
place a liner pipe (40” HDPE Pipe), within the existing 48” concrete pipe. Upon placing the liner pipe within the existing
pipe, Camden County will then fill in the void between the liner pipe and the existing pipe with concrete to close off any
void. The reason for this is due to the existing pipe causing the soil above the pipe to wash out from beneath the
asphalt. Due to the voids below the existing asphalt, we have recently filled in the void with fill dirt and cold mix for a
temporary fix.

This damage was caused during Hurricane irma and was not initially noticed because everything was under the asphalt.
Over time the soil beneath the asphalt and around the pipe has washed out causing the pavement to collapse. By
placing the liner pipe within the existing pipe and filling in the voids with concrete/cement, Camden County will stop any
further erosion from around the existing pipe joints. We will not increase the size of any of the existing infrastructure
within this process and may seek bids for this project.

We thank you for coming out today and looking at the various projects that we are currently working on. Let me know if
you need any further information regarding this project. We would like to begin working towards completing this as
soon as possible.

Thanks,

Shawn Boatright

Deputy County Administrator

Camden County Board of Commissioners
200 East 4™ Street P.O. Box 99
Woodbine, Georgia 31569

Work Phone: (912) 510-4306

Work Cell: (912) 674-4249
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Georgia has a very broad Public Records Law. Virtually all written communications to or from State and Local Officials
and employees are public records available to the public and media upon request. Camden County policy does not
differentiate between personal and business emails. E-mail sent on the County system will be considered public and will
only be withheld from disclosure if deemed confidential pursuant to State Law. If you have received this email in error
please notify the Camden County, Georgia IT Division at 912-576.5640.



